Richmond Mobility Forum and Transport Action Group
The Hyde Room, York House, Twickenham
18th September 2017, 2.30pm to 4.00pm
DRAFT Minutes of the Meeting

Introduction
These are the minutes of the fifteenth meeting of the Richmond Mobility Forum and Transport Action Group with 12 people in attendance.  They included wheelchair user representatives, visually impaired people and transport officials involved with a wide variety of mobility transport issues.
The Richmond Mobility Forum and Transport Action Group is a group for any resident in the London Borough of Richmond (LBRuT) who wants to make transport in the borough more accessible.  The meetings are structured to include presentations about transport issues, an opportunity to have a questions and answers, as well as time to have informal conversations about current transport issues.
The first meeting was held on 17th December 2013, meetings have since been held quarterly on 18th March, 17th June, 16th September, 8th December 2014, 16th March, 8th June, 14th September and 14th December 2015 plus 14th March 2016, 27 June 2016, 16th January & 13th May 2017.  Copies of the minutes are available from RUILS  Tel:  020 8831 6083  . info@ruils.co.uk   All meetings have been facilitated by the Council, by making rooms available at York House.
The Council Facilities Department were thanked for providing the Hyde Room as well as refreshments of tea, coffee and biscuits.

Co Chairs – Bob Burgis from RUILS and Paul Leonard Parent / Carer
1. Welcome and Minutes of Last Meeting
Bob and Paul welcomed everyone.  The previous Transport Forum meeting had been held on 13th May 2017 and Paul summarised the actions from that meeting.

Action: Matthew & Darren to clarify whether passes are available for carers escorting manually operated wheelchairs.  Peter Fletcher(TfL) advised that under current regulations, carers had to pay e.g. using an Oyster card.
Action:  Phil Crockford to raise concerns about markings visibility at Vine Road with appropriate LBRuT and Network Rail staff.  No information was available, Phil no longer works as the Principal Transport Planer (Policy) and his role is now undertaken by Sidonie Forrest-Brown (SForrest-Brown@wandsworth.gov.uk) so the action is carried forward.
Action: David to supply details of the web link to the Dial A Ride Newsletter.  The web site address is https://tfl.gov.uk/modes/dial-a-ride/ 
2. Introduction to the work of the LBRuT Cabinet Member for Transport.  Cllr. Peter Buckwell was due to give a presentation on his new role but was unable to attend.  It was hoped that he would be able to attend the next Richmond Mobility Forum and Transport Action Group meeting.
3. South – Western Railway:  Richard Kempton  e-mail  richard.kempton@swrailway.com     www.southwesternrailway.comCustomer Liaison.  Web site:   Travel alerts southwesternrailway.com/alerts   Assisted Travel: Tel. 0800 528 2100.  Lost property 020 7401 7861.

Richard provided a copy of the booklet ‘Our Customer Report ~ Welcome to South Western Railway’ dated August 2017.  This includes details about a Customer Contact Centre which is open 7 days per week from 0600h. to 2200h. tel. 0345 600 0650.  The Contact Centre is based at Southampton in Overline House, SO15 1GW.  He updated attendees, advising that the new franchise that had been won by a consortium of First Group & MTR from Hong Kong had been in place since 20 August 2017 and was due to run for 7 years.  There would be some new trains, the 707 but these would not have disabled toilets.  Community Ambassadors would be introduced, engaging with hard to reach groups.  A Blue Assist card was being introduced that would help alert train staff that the person having the card was likely to need additional assistance.  The Passenger Assist service ideally works when accessed 24 hours before a journey, e.g. alerting train staff to the need for wheelchair ramps and an operator to be available.  Richard said it was hoped to reduce the alert time from 24 hours to 12 hours and at some stations to 4 hours.  However, it would still be possible to turn up on the day.  He highlighted the challenges faced by staff e.g. at holiday time when a lot of people with additional needs wanted to travel from London to Bournemouth.  The alerts to guards were still under discussion from an IT management perspective.  The use of guards on the new service was currently under review.  Payments for delays to journeys is 30 minutes but would reduce to 15 minutes at the end of 2018.
Q&A:  (1)  Visually impaired people again said that there was a need to improve announcements as the wrong information could be given such as ‘this is Mortlake’ when in fact the train was at North Sheen.
(2)  A visually impaired user queried a journey they make from East Putney to Wimbledon and whom may be able to help as at Wimbledon the tube and main lines converged.  Richard advised that South – Western Railway staff should be able to help.

(3)  There was no new news about Teddington station, improvements were to be reviewed in 2019.

(4)  A visually impaired user suggested that Barnes Station would benefit from having a disabled parking space or drop off bay 

(5) At Whitton, a user of an electrically operated wheelchair had wanted to travel to Richmond but there was a replacement bus service running that day.  The bus was not able to take the wheelchair due to its size.
4. Transport for London :  Peter Fletcher TfL e-mail peter.fletcher@tfl.gov.uk said that the £200m allocated to provide step free access had been allocated to eight stations of which Osterley was the only station nearby.  Station upgrades were judged on their proximity to town centres, local interchanges and important amenities i.e. hospitals.  He encouraged attendees to contribute to the Mayor of London’s Transport Strategy which is currently under consultation.  https://consultations.tfl.gov.uk/policy/mayors-transport-strategy/?cid=mayors-transport-strategy.  This closes on 2 October 2017.

Floating bus stops, where cycle lanes pass behind stops, were also being consulted and the RNIB, Age UK and cycle groups were involved.  The Talking Newspaper was mentioned as another way of getting more people to contribute. Peter mentioned that refurbishment of the Oxford Street area was also being consulted.  There was a discussion about the help given by railings for visually impaired users but such railings were deemed a hazard to cyclists.
London Bus drivers instructions on the need for wheelchair users to utilise spaces occupied by buggies was also mentioned.  The current instruction is for the bus driver to make an announcement on his PA system that a wheelchair needs a space.  If the buggy owner does not move, the driver can make an announcement to say that the bus will wait until the space is available.  If this is not successful, he can check with his control centre when another bus with an available space is available.  There is no legal precedent that a buggy user has to give up a space.  Attendees mentioned that often several buggies could be occupying the wheelchair space.
Q&A:  (1)  Visually impaired people asked about the ‘Shared Space’ initiative.  Peter acknowledged it was difficult to define.  A guide dog was trained to stop at a kerb.  Several attendees said that they had ended up on a road which fortunately had not caused an accident.  There was a need to review how visually impaired people and their guide dogs could safely use areas where the kerbs had been dropped.  The use of tactile areas ( pimply pavements) could help at crossing points as long as they were correctly positioned.  Peter encouraged attendees to report locations of places where difficulties could or were occurring.

Action:  Richmond Transport Forum Users to advise TfL on locations where dropped kerbs may or do cause a hazard to visually impaired people.

(2)  Responsibilities for the roads, signs and street furniture were queried.  Peter advised that R roads, the ones with red double lines were the responsibility of TfL, whereas roads with yellow double lines were the responsibility of the local councils.
5. Richmond & Wandsworth Transport Planning:  Sidonie Forrest Brown e- mail sforrest-brown@wandsworth.gov.uk  was welcomed to the Forum & she advised that she was recently appointed and reports to David Tidley ( dtidley@wandsworth.gov.uk) .  She has previously worked for Kensington & Chelsea Council and looked forward to helping attendees and to their contributions.

6. London United Buses:  Matthew Howie matthew.howie@raptdevlondon.com  updated attendees and advised that he is based at Fulwell Bus Garage.  http://www.ratpdevlondon.co.uk/index.php?speak-to-us   RATP Dev London Head Office, Busways House, Wellington Road, Twickenham, TW2 5NX, Tel: 020 8400 6665.  

Bus routes covered are:  267, 281, 65, 371, 33, 681 & 391.  Attendees were pleased to note that he was getting onto buses to meet people with additional needs, of which he hoped to spend 4 – 5 hours per week..  He had recently facilitated a training session for bus drivers where ‘actors’ had undertaken challenging scenarios.  The work also include liaison with the police at Teddington & the Met Police.
Q&A:  (1)  Visually impaired people asked about the bus announcements and said the 65 route had inadequate announcements.


(2)  The challenges of people with additional needs using Richmond Station were again discussed.  The station is a major intersection for the train, tube and bus services.  On the concourse the taxi area and kerbs have been removed so that people coming out of the station have to orientate themselves e.g. to find one of the three bus stops.  There is no announcement at the bus stops and visually impaired users have to rely on passers-by to advise what bus is due or has arrived.  The lack of staff to help facilitate passenger access was mentioned.  It is unclear which service provider should help. It was agreed that a Customer Liaison Officer would be very useful.  There is an information kiosk on the entrance to the station but the duties of those staff do not extend to helping people get across the concourse.


(3)  On the platform at Richmond railway station there has been an information kiosk, this has been moved down the platform to ease congestion.  One wheelchair user mentioned the difficulties of going up & down the platform to alert staff about ramp access to trains.
7. Future of the Forum:  General discussion.  All attendees greatly appreciated the usefulness of the Richmond Mobility Forum and Transport Action Group as a source of being able to meet with Transport Planners, councillors and travel liaison representatives.  Everyone was welcome to contribute to the discussions & the minutes of the meetings were widely available e.g. via the RUILS web site.  Points were raised on how to improve the Forum and this included:
(1) Having the details about the forthcoming meetings of the Forum including the agenda being advertised on the Richmond & Wandsworth council web sites.

(2) That Age Concern, RUILS and the Talking Newspaper had details of the meetings & the agenda, so this could be advertised.

(3) The role of the use of social media should be explored.
Action:  Bob  & Paul to discuss what might be done to improve alerting potential attendees to future Forum meetings with RUILS CEO, Cathy Maker  and Alan Benson, Chair of the Your Say Group.
8. Wandsworth Transport Forum  
This forum is held every six months, facilitated by Wandsworth Council. Sidonie Forrest-Brown  is the contact and the next meeting is from 2-4pm Thursday 7 December.  Wandsworth Council offices,  Wandsworth Town Hall, in the Council Chambers. http://www.wandsworth.gov.uk/site/scripts/home_info.php?homepageID=149&directoryCategoryID=710&recordID=39723.  Tel. 01438 842 710.
9. Acknowledgements:  We would like to thank Paul Leonard for compiling the Minutes of the Meeting.

10. AOB:  None
Paul Leonard
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Next Meeting
The next meeting will probably be in mid January 2018.

1400 – 1600h, Hyde Room, York House, Twickenham, further details to be advised.
Contact Details

Bob Burgis (RUILS) - Tel: 020 8894 4820   Email: r.burgis@btinternet.com   
Paul Leonard (Parent / Carer) – Email: paul.leonard.ed@btinternet.com 
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